Attending: Howard Wilkison, Sue Fortman, Sharon Phillips, Tom Ogden, Victor Dance, George Granholt, Dave Smith, Linda Ricke, Bryan Robbins, Robert Barker and Teresa Kovacich.

Minutes were read and approved on a motion made by George Granholt and seconded by Bryan Robbins.

Claims were discussed and approved on a motion made by Dave Smith and seconded by Victor Dance.

New Business:

Bob Barker informed the Board of the condition that the County Park house was left in when Allan Dillow and his family vacated it. He explained that the entire house was filthy and smelled of cat urine. He shared pictures that he took of the damaged walls and doors, ruined carpet and flooring as well as pictures from the bathroom and kitchen. He told the Board that it was his recommendation that he be asked to pay for the some of the damages, especially a depreciated amount for the carpet which was only five years old. Following further discussion, Bryan Robbins made a motion to charge Allan Dillow twenty dollars per pay period for a period of two years beginning immediately. Victor Dance seconded the motion. Sue Fortman stated that we need to inspect the County Park houses twice yearly at six-month intervals and to make sure that we have written rental agreements which we already have. The Board went on to discuss the future of Allan Dillow's employment with our department. His job performance is unsatisfactory, but he remains employed at this time on a probationary status.

Sue Fortman brought attention to the playground equipment at the Fugit Township Park. She explained that one of the spring toys appeared to be coming out of the ground. Bob Barker told the Board that he had gone to the park to inspect the piece of equipment and that it will be removed and brought in to the shop for repairs.

Letters of Communication:

We received a letter from the Indiana Department of Natural Resources regarding their review of a draft of our new Master Plan. They determined that there was too much repetition in the plan. They said that it needed more new information. We contacted Dave Keiser and he said that they had received the same notification and were working on it.

Superintendent's Report:

The gym floor is scheduled to be resealed on Monday, April 25 weather permitting. We will have to remove the pickleball tape and replace it when they are finished.

Traveler's Insurance Co. will be the County's new liability insurance carrier.

The Decatur County Girls Softball Association, the Greensburg Youth Baseball League and Decatur County Youth Soccer have all started their spring/summer seasons.

Saturday open gym has been extended through April at the request of those participating in pickleball.

We are waiting to hear from the Decatur County Community Foundation regarding the grant application that we submitted for the remaining two pieces of skatepark equipment.

The diamonds have been rolled at the sports complex and broadleaf spray has been applied.

With no further business to discuss, Tom Ogden made a motion to adjourn. Victor Dance seconded the motion.